November 7, 1986

Mr. Bedros C. Bandazian
Residential Management Commercial
1000 North Thompson Street
Richmond, VA 23230

Dear #r, Bandazian:

Thank you for your letter dated October 29. We were pleased to note
the enthusiasm of the parishioners on the occasion of the 30th anniversay
of the St. James Armenian Church of Richmond, Virginia. We commend the
community for their determination and efforts to establish a community
life for Armenians living in the area for over three decades, and pray
that the Richmond cosmunity will ably meet the challenges that are ever
present in the life of any parish.

We also appreciate your thoughtfulness in offering us your serviges
whenever the need arises. We enjoyed visiting your beautiful home and
family, and pray that the Lerd continue to biess you and your loved cnes
with His love and wisdom, always.

Prayerfully,

Archbishep Torkom Manocogian
Primate




